
 

Beachside Montessori Village  
School Advisory Council Meeting     
 
December 02, 2021  Meeting No.3 
 
 
Welcome & Introductions by Mrs. Cidoni 

Ms. Cidoni opened the meeting at 8:15 AM. 

Mr. Hoffman would like to become a member. Cidoni motions to make him a 

member. Mr. Velez seconds it. 

 

Approval of Minutes/Old Business 
• Approval of the Oct. minutes 

Members looked through the October minutes. 

Mrs. Januszka asked that her name be spelled correctly on the October minutes. 

Ms. Cidoni made the motion to approve the October minutes. Mrs. Williams seconds 

it. None opposed. Minutes passed.  

 
Chair Report:  Mrs. Cidoni  

• Available Sac Funds: $8695.49- $685.90 = $8009.59 

Mrs. Cidoni stated that in order to use the money, the budget office asks for the 

approved minutes in order for the funds to be spent with documentation. 

• Mrs. Cidoni stated that SIP Goals were revised based on recommendations from Oct. 

meeting 

• Assessment update 

Mrs. Cidoni explained that are currently in AP 2. I ready Diagnostic 2 will be opening 

next week. Upper School will be taking Mid-Terms before the Winter Break. PSAT 

for 8th graders will be on Wednesday 12/8 and a parent link was sent out to parents. 

Mrs. Moran asked about how to obtain the results of the PSAT. Upper School will be 

taking a growth measure for the new reading series in all ELA classes. Intensive 

reading will be giving a reading and phonics survey with Read 180. 

• Materials update 



Mrs. Cidoni said that we received another shipment of the new reading series. Thank 

you, Mrs. Bory and volunteers, for helping to organize and distribute the materials. 

The new reading series is a great resource but there are many, many parts to it. Mrs. 

Cidoni asked if there were any questions about the new series. Mrs. Januszka asked if 

there were novels included in the new series. 

• Izone Representative 

Mrs. Cidoni mentioned that we are still looking for an Izone representative. The job 

entails attending the monthly meetings and reporting the information. It must be a 

parent. Mrs. Williams agrees to be the Izone Representative for Beachside. 

 

Principal’s Report:  Ms. Long 
 
Ms. Long reported that our holiday show was amazing! There was lots of support 

from teachers and staff. 

• SESSIR (School Environmental Safety Incident Reporting) 

• Accreditation 

Ms. Long stated that we received rave reviews from members of the interviewing 

committee about our students and participating staff members. They will continue the 

process on Friday for accrediting the school for the district. 

We received $25,000 in magnet money. Mrs. Watson has gone through the 

classrooms to see what materials need to be ordered. We have spent all but $30 of that 

money on supplies for the classrooms. 

VI. Announcements/Questions 

Claudia Vicencio- Will meetings continue to be held in the morning? The answer was 

yes. 

Mrs. Cidoni motions to close the meeting at 8:34 AM. Mr. Hoffman seconds it. 

Next meeting will be held on January 27, 2022 
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